tion, and we congratulate St. Stephens on the very excellent papers their own members have proved capable of producing. Mr. Fraser and the committee who so ably seconded his efforts deserve great praise and credit for the work they have done and are doing among the young people of the congregation.

## Milltown.

Architect H. H. Mott is preparing plans for the remodelling of the Presbyterian church at Milltown. Considerable additional seating capacity will be provided in the main auditorium, which will be fitted with circular oak pews. There will also be provided on one side a chorus and pastor's room and an extension for the choir and organ. On the other side there will be a large vestry, library and class rooms, and a dining room and kitchen for the ladies. When the changes are finished the church will present a very handsome appearance outside, and will have all the necessary room to enable it to carry on its work successfully.

The annual congregational meeting of the Richmond congregation, was held in the church at Richmond Corner, on Thursday, 28th ult., at 3 o'clock in the afternoon, the attendance was large; the reports were encouraging. Messrs. Morton and Ross were present as a delegation from Presbytery. Mr. Morton conducted preaching services and Mr. Ross presented the claims of the schemes of the Church.

A member of the First Presbyterian Church, Truro, has generously pledged \$50 for four years for the

carrying on of mission work in Grand Falls. The thanks of the Presbytery are due this lady for her kindly interest in our work.

The other day when in Halifax attending a meeting of the College Board regarding the proposed erection of a fireproof library building in connection with our College there, Judge Forbes announced that he himself would give \$300 towards the proposed building, and that Dr. Walker, of Carleton Church, had generously promised \$1,000.

Mr. A. Gordon Leavitt lectured on Ornithology, before the Saint Stephen's Church Guild, on Monday, 22nd November. He illustarted his lecture with birds and parts of birds from his interesting collection. A strong argument was made against the practise of wearing birds as ornaments on the hats or bornets of the ladies. The lecture was thoroughly enjoyed by all present.

At Greenoch Church Sunday School, on Sunday, the 21st Nov., Rev. A. W. Mahon, on behalf of the school, presented Mr. J. Kennedy Stinson with a handsome Bible and a complimentary address as a token of good will, on the eve of his departure for Montreal. Mr. Stinson has been an active worker in connection with the school, and it is with great regret they part with him.

The Rev. Thomas Corbett has tendered his resignation to the Presbytery of the charge of South Richmond. A special meeting of the Presbytery has been called for the purpose of dealing with the matter. It will be held on Thursday, 2nd